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Dear Parent,

                      I am writing to ensure that you are aware of and understand the current advice that we have received regarding COVID -19 (Coronavirus). Firstly, we are open and will remain so until advised otherwise by the Government and as far as possible will aim to run as normal, although staff absences may have an impact. Secondly, this is a fast changing situation and the current advice may change, as it does so we will endeavour to keep you informed.

When to stay away from school

· If your child displays any symptoms of COVID -19; a fever, a new dry or continuous cough then they must self isolate for 7 days even if symptoms remain mild or subside
· If a member of your family displays symptoms or has been diagnosed with the virus then they must self isolate. 
· Those children not displaying symptoms do not need to stay away from school at this moment even if family members or siblings have symptoms and are isolated.

· Please look at the government website for further advice https://www.gov.uk/government/topical-events/coronavirus-covid-19-uk-government-response a link can be found on our website
· NHS 111 online (https://111.nhs.uk/) can also be used for advice if you have concerns over the symptoms displayed
What we can all do;

· Most importantly reassure the children, they may well be very anxious about the news reports, conversations they are hearing. Newsround on the BBC pitches it very appropriately for children. Watching it together and discussing any concerns that they may have can ensure that they have a balanced understanding of the situation.

· Stress the importance of handwashing with the children
· Reminding the children of the importance of covering your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throwing the tissue in a bin. See Catch it, Bin it, Kill it
· Specifically for schools pupils, students, staff and visitors should wash their hands:

· before leaving home

· on arrival at school

· after using the toilet

· after breaks and sporting activities

· before food preparation

· before eating any food, including snacks

· before leaving school

· Be prepared to collect your child from school if they display any symptoms – ensure that we have your up to date contact details

Whilst we aim to maintain normality in school some events may have to be cancelled, so this week we have decided to postpone the Y1 Open Afternoon. However all afterschool clubs (except dance and football which had been previously cancelled) and our extended school provision will remain in place as normal. The Y4 residential visit to Hooke Court will continue until we receive any advice to cancel it and the parent meeting will go ahead as planned this Friday.
If our school was advised to close then we would clearly follow that advice. We would however make provision for the children to be able to carry on with their learning whilst at home and staff are currently working to put this together, much of this will be online for the children to do with a computer or tablet or for you to print off. If you do not have easy access to a computer or printer please contact the office so we can provide resources for you. In the event of school closure more details will be provided on home learning.

As I said at the start of this letter this is a changing situation, thank you for your support and patience. Things will return to normal and our children will continue to thrive even in this current adversity. 

Yours sincerely,

D Hunwick
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